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Question:  

 

Can the Department provide a breakdown of total funding that is allocated for services and 

programs that relate to veterans mental health and suicide prevention? Can the Department 

provide a breakdown of this funding across the forward estimates? Can the Department 

confirm if any money has been provided to meet the recommendations of the National Mental 

Health Commission’s Review of services available to veterans and members of the Australia 

Defence Force (ADF) in relation to prevention of self-harm and suicide? Under the Health 

portfolio, can the Department provide details in relation to the amount of funding allocated to 

Veterans' mental health, including individual services or programs and how this funding will 

make a difference to Veterans’ mental health and suicide prevention?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

Questions relating to funding allocated for services and programs that support veterans’ 

mental health and the prevention of suicide should be directed to the Department of Veterans’ 

Affairs.  

 

The Department of Health continues to deliver significant investment in mental health and 

suicide prevention to support the general population with a total investment in 2016-17 of at 

least $4.2 billion. This includes Medicare Benefits Schedule mental health related services 

and Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme prescriptions for mental-health related illnesses. These 

mainstream services are available to veterans and contribute to the prevention of self-harm 

and suicide and may provide mental health support in the transition to civilian life and later in 

civilian life. 

 

The Department is also providing $3 million over three years (2016-17 to 2018-19) to support 

a national suicide prevention trial site in Townsville, Queensland. The Townsville trial will 

have a particular focus on veteran mental health and collaborative local approaches to suicide 

prevention. 

 

 

 


